
January 14, 2014
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:55 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, January 14, 2014.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee were present.  
Also attending were Donna Gates, Gary Gates, Nancy Gisch, Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Dwight Jelle, Randy Richardson and Attorney Brian Nodolf.  
Minutes

The minutes from December 9th meeting were read.  An addition was made under Building Inspector Contract, inserting “Weber Inspections”.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  
The closed session minutes from the August 13th meeting were read.  A correction was made to the ninth paragraph removing “proposed” and inserting “Notice of Intent”.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Donna Juleff seconded.   The motion carried.

The closed session minutes from the September 10th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.

The closed session minutes from the October 7th meeting were read.  A correction was made to the fourth paragraph removing the word “are” in the last sentence.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.

The closed session minutes from October 23rd were read.  A correction was made to the seventh paragraph adding an “s” to member and in paragraph eight adding “poly” to “acrylamide” in the third sentence.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.

The closed session minutes for November 20th were read.  A correction was made to fifth paragraph removing the extra “yes” and the words “Notice of Intent for” were added to the sixth paragraph.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for December was read.  The ending balance was $126,652.37.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Tina Bee had received a call from a taxpayer complaining about high taxes.
Denny Richardson asked how close to the Bechel mine does one need to live to be monitored during blasting.  He was at his residence during one of the blasts and experienced a big vibration.  Denny expressed concern about those living closer to the mine at the bottom of Columbia Heights.  Kay Hamilton looked up the information in the Mining Agreement.  The Agreement states that two seismic readings are to be taken during blasting, on the property of landowners adjacent to the mine.  The seismometers’ location is supposed to be rotated to different sites periodically.
Bryce Black was asked by Cindy Schlosser if she could be supplied with a water filter.  Her residence is just outside of the half mile cutoff point.  Brian Nodolf said he would take care of this.
Reports from Other Meetings Attended
None
Mining Agreement Report
Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar conferred with Attorney Brian Nodolf on December 11, 2013, to continue the negotiations on the Fine Materials Handling Plan.  Approximately 200 feet of fence has been put up on the Baker/Juleff property.
Well Testing Schedule
The Board looked at and discussed the well testing wording and parameters in the mining agreement.   Bryce Black made a motion for the clerk to contact Scott McCurdy at Cedar Corp and ask him to proceed with a regular well testing schedule as outlined in the Groundwater Monitoring Plan.  Donna Juleff seconded and the motion carried.

Road Reports

Bryce Black spoke to John Hanz, Pepin County Highway Commissioner, about the process of bidding out the TRIP application purchase of hot mix for Bear Pen Road.  John Hanz said that the Town may need to have an engineer sign off on the proposed highway specifications because the job was over $65,000.00.
Property Tax Overpayment
Tina Bee had received a call from Gerald Kallstrom complaining that the tax bill for a certain property listed 23 acres instead of the usual 12 acres.  Tina worked with the Town Assessor and County Treasurer and determined that the bill was in error.  A new bill was sent to the Kallstroms.  This leaves approximately $253.00 of taxes that are not being paid.  Maureen Manore will ask the County Treasurer if the Town has to write a check for this amount.
SVRS MOU
A Memorandum of Understanding between the Pepin County Clerk and the Town of Frankfort was discussed.  The memorandum outlined the Statewide Voter Registration System services that the County would provide to the Town.  Donna Juleff made a motion to accept the Memorandum of Understanding relating to the Statewide Voter Registration System and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.
Ad Hoc Committee - Study Reclamation Permit Ordinance
Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar has suggested that the Town should study the pros and cons of enacting their own Reclamation Permit Ordinance as allowed in Wis Stat. 295.  Bryce Black has asked the Plan Commission Chair if the Plan Commission would be willing to conduct this study and was told that they would be.  Bryce Black made a motion to ask the Frankfort Plan Commission to look into the pros and cons of the adoption of our own reclamation permit ordinance.   Donna Juleff seconded and the motion carried.
Building Information Permit Ordinance Update
Kay Hamilton handed out a resolution to repeal the Building Information Permit Ordinance.  This matter will be placed on the February Town Board meeting agenda.   
Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for February 11, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The Town Board meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Report on Other Meetings Attended, Mining Agreement Report, Mining Agreement Checklist, Road Reports, Resolution to Repeal the Building Information Permit Ordinance and pay bills. 

The Town Chair adjourned the meeting.  
Time 8:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


